THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:
NOVEMBER 19, 2009

SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF BIDS FOR CHHS HVAC RENOVATION

ISSUE

            The Board must approve bids that have been received for the HVAC repair at CHHS.

FACTS


There is an emergency BG1 for repairs of 3 HVAC units at Central Hardin High School.  

The expense for this project was budgeted with Capital Outlay funds for the projected amount of $628,133.  On November 13, 2009, bids were received as follows:

CHHS HVAC Renovation

Bid Tab

	FIRM
	Base (Daiken)
	Alt (Mitsubishi)
	Daiken-Tracer

	Knight’s
	$466,900.00
	$477,900.00
	

	Lusk
	$599,902.00
	$603,179.00
	

	Mechanical Cons.
	$461,420.00
	$490,000.00
	Add $30,00.00


The base spec called for Daiken units to be tied to existing Daiken Controls.  Daiken is a reputable company that has reliable equipment.  The goal for Hardin County Schools is to get quality HVAC equipment and controls that allow for these units to be set to run according to energy standards. 

By going with Mitsubishi as the Alternate, we are able to get quality equipment and controls with diagnostic capability on individual units.  The current Daiken controls does not provide this option.  There are 3 different types of controls at Central.  ETC is one control that is currently not working, Barbra Coleman and Daiken.  By going with Mitsubishi, we will be able to add Trane Tracer ES Controls to regulate old units and new units.  Trane Tracer ES Controls are providing a standard for HCS to regulate and diagnose HVAC units across our district.  

Knights’ mechanical has the low alternate bid for Mitsubishi.  They are a local company and have done much work for HCS in past years.

RECOMMENDATION


APPROVE THE ALTERNATE BID FOR $477,900 FOR MITSUBISHI UNITS.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE ALTERNATE BID FOR $477,900 FOR MITSUBISHI UNITS.

